
 
 

Barleyhurst Park Primary School  
PE and Sport Premium Report 2020-21 

The Government has continued to provide financial support to improve physical 
education (PE) and sport in primary schools. The funding is ring-fenced and can only 
be spent on provision of PE and sport in schools.  It is for schools to decide how the 
funding is spent.  However, schools are to be held accountable for how they have 
used the additional funding.   

In the academic year 2020/21 Barleyhurst Park Primary School was allocated total funding of 
£17,770 for the academic year. The school did not carry forward any of the allocation from the 
previous year 

PE & Sports Premium Funding, academic year  2020/21 

May 2021 allocation £7,404.17 

November 2020 allocation £10,365.83 

Total PE & Sports Premium  £17,770 

Please see below for information regarding how the PE and Sports Premium funding was spent in 
the academic year 2020/21.  This expenditure has also been supported by the main school budget. 

Use of Funding  2020/2021  

Curriculum support for PE from a professional 
Sports Coach 
Annual Costs for the academic year 20/21 

 
 
£10,287.00 
             

PE Planning Support Service 
 

£1,500.00 
 

Purchase of additional PE/sports equipment 
       
£1,090.26 
 

Training 
      
£1,129.51 
 

 
Mini Bus 
 

£3,010.39 

 
 
 

 

TOTAL  
      
£17,017.16 
 

 

This leaves the school with £752.84 to carry forward into next year. This will be used to purchase the 
Golden Mile package from Premier Sport and some additional resources. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Impact of Funding  

• All classes receive at least two weekly high energy PE lesson delivered by a sports coach.  
• Staff training delivered by MKSSP to improve teachers’ knowledge and understanding of 

PE. Staff have a better understanding of the new programme of studies that will be 
implemented next academic year. 

• New schemes of work for all units of work in PE to improve delivery and assessment of PE 
across the school. 

• Increased number of pupils leaving KS2 being water confident.  At the beginning of school 
swimming lessons, 47% of the current Year 6 class (14 pupils) were considered water 
confident. Now, 97% (29 pupils) have achieved at least Water Confidence Level 1, a 50% 
increase. 

• 83% of Year 6 also achieved Water Safety level 1. 
• Increased number of pupils leaving KS2 being able to swim 25 metres.  77% of the current 

Year 6 class have achieved a distance of at least 25 metres. In addition, 7 of these 23 
pupils were also able to swim at least 50 metres. 

• At the beginning of school swimming lessons, only 47% of the class could swim at least 5-
10 metres. Now, 87% of the class can swim at least 10 metres. 

• Out of the 16 pupils that were considered non-swimmers at the beginning of school 
swimming lessons, 75% of those children can now swim a distance of at least 10 metres 
unaided, 

• All pupils experienced different sporting activities during Olympics week, delivered by the 
sports coach.  

 


